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Minutes of the PCC meeting on Wednesday 15th November 2023
at the Wilson Centre
2023/79 - Reflection (ML)
ML directed us to:
2 Timothy 1: 6 For this reason I remind you to fan into flame the gift of God, which is in you through the laying on of my hands. 7 For the Spirit God gave us does not make us timid, but gives us power, love and self-discipline.

What is the spirit that has been given to us?  What is it like?  What is the spirit that lives in us?  Not a spirit that is timid.  Not a spirit lacking power.  But a spirit of power. I would want to encourage us to reflect on what has been given to us.  Some things we have all been given. God’s love.  God’s power. God’s forgiveness.  But other things are individual.  God’s gifts to us.  So let us give thanks for both.  God’s gifts to us all.  And God’s gifts to us as individuals. The things which make us a foot, or a hand, or an ear in the body.  
GC will lead the reflection in January.  Action GC
2023/80 - Members Present – Matt Levinsohn (ML), Paul Clayton (PC),
Ben Scott (BS), Brian Wake (BW), Terry Reed (TR), George Stewart (GS),         Lewis Ayers (LA), Steven Firth (SF), Christine Ayers (CA), Gill Clayton (GC),      Cheryl Moore (CM), Ann Moss (AM), Mike Shaw (MS).  
2023/81 - Apologies for absence – Jenny Lewis (JL), Mark Nile (MN).
2023/82 - Approval of the minutes
The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 20th September 2023 were approved.
2023/83 - Matters arising from previous minutes
2023/27 – Living in Love and Faith, ML advised that General Synod has been meeting this week to discuss.  ML will provide a brief factual write-up for circulation to the PCC, prior to explaining to the congregation of St Mary’s on Sunday 26th November.  Action ML
2023/40(d) – ML has enquired whether some of the grant received to help establish the Sunday afternoon service should be returned when the service moved to a Sunday morning.  The answer is “no” assuming the service continues to be used to help our outreach.
2023/43(a) – ML has asked Home Groups if they would like him to attend regarding sharing faith.  As yet, the home groups have not suggested dates.  Action Home Groups / ML
2023/69(b) – ML has discussed Tuesday at 10 with Chris Brown and the Tuesday at 10 Group, and readvertising of the group has recommenced in the pewsheet.
2023/84 - Correspondence (MS)
Only standard regular communications have been received and these have been circulated to PCC members.
2023/85 - Safeguarding - Christine Burnell (CB)
a) No issues regarding safeguarding have been reported.
b) Further to 2023/70, ML reminded the PCC that members must know the content of the Diocesan Safeguarding Policy (circulated in July).  Action All
c) In early October a joint meeting was held with All Saints: CB, ML, Diane Backhouse (All Saints’ safeguarding officer) and BS. The parish safeguarding dashboard and the areas identified within the dashboard were looked at.  St Mary’s Safeguarding Dashboard has been updated and currently there are no areas of additional work have been flagged as needing more input at this time.  Working together with Diane there may, in the future, be the need for more detailed risk assessments.  Diane is currently trying to obtain an editable version of the document that they use at All Saints to share with us.

2023/86 - Finance (LA)
a) The treasurer’s report had been circulated.
b) LA highlighted positive news: Income from regular giving and fees is higher than expectations and spending is well within budget, consequently £2000 has been transferred to the fabric account.  LA forecasts that unrestricted income for 2023 will be £2500 more than the budget.  Recognising that funds should be retained for possible additional expenditure in 2024, ML proposed, and it was agreed, that we will contribute an additional £1000 to our Parish Share for 2023.  Action LA
c) LA explained that, as treasurer, he had inherited two bank accounts for St Mary’s: the general account and the fabric account.  LA advised that he feels it would be appropriate at this year’s end to combine all income and spending into a single presentation, and this was agreed.
2023/87 - Buildings and Maintenance (LA)
a) Further to 2023/56, LA advised that a new door lock has been fitted and 8 keys are available.  The keys were distributed as follows:  Wardens (TR and GS) two keys each, one key to each of ML, PC, and LA, one key to be kept in the safe.

b) Further to 2023/73, on inspection, it is the boundary wall in front of the noticeboard, bordering the pavement, which requires repair.  LA is arranging for pointing work to be undertaken.  Action LA
c) LA advised that one of the pathway lights is not working.  Bulbs are difficult to obtain so LA will swap around bulbs to optimise lighting.  Action LA
d) LA will investigate the light sensors in the porch and the possibility of fitting a switch which automatically switches off after a set time.  Action LA
e) Further to 2023/63, TR will investigate whether the Elton paintings can be given to Elton church.  Action TR
2023/88 - Deanery Synod (ML)

ML and CM attended a Stockton Deanery Vision Event on 21st October at All Saints.  ML reported to the PCC as follows:  It was an unusual synod as it was not with the usual representatives, although there was some crossover.  The representatives had been chosen for this event in particular.  It was a good time for us to share where our churches are up to, and what we would like to see happen. We looked back at the previous deanery plan and reviewed what we have achieved.  We need to look forward now. The vicars met last week and said we thought there was too much in the last development plan. We therefore want to go for two aims: (1) discipleship and (2) helping people to tell their story. Incumbents will meet in January to discuss the way forward.  We then need to gather jointly as lay people and clergy.

2023/89 - Events / Calendar (ML)
a) ML reported that the Pizza & Quiz evening went really well and was attended by a similar number to the previous Pizza & Quiz evening.

b) An additional carol service is to be held on Sunday 24th Dec at 6pm.
2023/90 - Dates of future PCC meetings
PCC meetings are normally held on the 3rd Wednesday of Jan, Mar, May, Jul, Sept, Nov.  However, the dates of the meetings in May and Nov 2024 will change.  The dates of all meetings are as follows:
· 17th January

· 20th March

· 22nd May

· 17th July

· 18th September

· 13th November 

SF is requested to book the Wilson Centre accordingly.  Action SF
2023/91 - Standing Committee (ML)

Nothing to report.

2023/92 - AOB
a) ML provided Christmas services fliers, sufficient for distribution to each house in the village.  TR will arrange for a team to distribute in December.  Action TR
b) Marriage fees were discussed.  It was agreed that ML has discretion to waive St Mary’s fees in appropriate circumstances, however the Diocesan fee is required to be charged.  Action ML
Next PCC meeting
Next Meeting - Wednesday 17th January 2024 in the Wilson Centre at 7.30pm.

Chairman  -  Matt Levinsohn       ……………………………………………………….
Secretary  -  Michael Shaw   ………………………………………………………..

17th January 2024
